
A Message from Chief Chance Collins on the 
Passing of Captain Jack Dean 

 

It is with a heavy heart that I announce the 
passing of Retired Texas Ranger Captain Jack 
Dean; father of Retired Texas Ranger Kyle Dean 
(Kerrville) and Texas State Trooper Cody Dean 
(Floresville).  
 
Jack was born on June 16, 1937 in Green 
Valley, Texas. He married Janie Lee Hill on 
December 20, 1955 and joined the Texas 
Department of Public Safety in 1960. 
 
Captain Dean served as a Texas Highway Patrolman in Pecos and Tyler 
before promoting to Texas Ranger in 1970. Captain Dean was stationed 
in McAllen, Waco and San Antonio throughout his Ranger service, retiring 
in 1993 after serving 15 years as the Captain of Company “D”.  
 
From 1994 to 2004 Jack served as the United States Marshal for the 
Western District of Texas - San Antonio. He was an original founding 
member of the Texas Ranger Association Foundation (TRAF) and a 
current board member of TRAF - HQ Company. 
 
Below is a video link of Captain Dean, recently shared during the Texas 
Ranger Reunion in Waco.  
 
The Texas Highway Patrol command in San Antonio will send a 
department-wide family death announcement once funeral arrangements 
have been made. Please keep the Dean family in your prayers.  
 
https://youtu.be/uUwW52UcxCQ 
 
Chance L. Collins, Chief, Texas Rangers  
June 21, 2022 

 
 

 

 

 


